From: 
Charlotte Watkins  

Sent:
25 March 2013 15:35

To:
Caroline Ford

Subject:
13/00237/F

Caroline

With regard to the above proposals for a drainage channel under the canal and a headwall, I have a few queries. Firstly the impact on water voles potentially using the canal has not been addressed in this application. There are records of watervole using the canal both to the North and South of the site so a statement as to the avoidance of disturbance to them with mitigation or survey to prove their absence should be submitted.

The area of land the other side of the canal is listed as BAP habitat - coastal and floodplain grassland (Section 41 priority habitat). I am not able to assess how these drainage plans might affect this habitat and feel that this should be addressed by the applicant.

I am happy to discuss this further if you get back to me.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

